Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: council debt
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to access information regarding the council's debt. I would like to access data sets or public available information between 2010 and 2022. Please note that in the public financial statements there is limited information about debt. 

Answer:

The Council currently has loan debt of £179.5m. All are at a fixed rate of interest. However, the two loans from Dexia totalling £20m are LOBO’s (Lender Option Borrower Option) where the lender has the option to propose an increase in the interest rate on certain dates but if it does so, the borrower (the Council) has the option to either agree to the increased rate or repay the loan.  
Details of all the loans are available on the Council’s website at https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/loan-portfolio/table/.  Therefore this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in public domain i.e., the Council’s website.
Regards previous loan debt, the Council’s loans portfolio is quite stable with few changes in recent years. This is because the Council has significant cash balances and the Government has given grants for supported capital spending rather than the previous system of borrowing approvals. Details of previous loans are as follows:

•             A £20 million loan from the Greater London Authority for 3 months was taken out in February 2020 when the Council was concerned that the pandemic would lead to potential short-term cashflow problems. In the event, it did not.

•             In January 2019, the Council repaid £8.6m on maturity of the final outstanding element of a stock issue. This was the last repayment of a £80m stock originally issued by the Council at 7% p.a. interest for 25 years in 1994. The previous £71.4m had already been repaid much earlier.

•             On 25th May 2018, the Council prematurely repaid three bank loans with a combined nominal value of £51.3m, using cash balances.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
